
June 11th, 2025 

    
The regular meeting of the Lima Town Board was called to order Wednesday, June 
11th, 2025, at 6 p.m. at the Lima Town Hall. Dave Bauer, Duane Bauer, Mike Brunner 
and Kylene Weiss were present. 
 

Minutes from the May meeting were read. Duane Bauer made a motion to 
approve. Mike Brunner seconded.  All in favor.  
 
Bills were presented for payment. Mike Brunner made a motion to approve the bills. 
Dave Bauer seconded. All in favor.  
 
Mike Brunner made a motion to approve/pay the July bills due to no meeting. Duane 
Bauer seconded. All in favor.  
 
Annual liquor license was presented for approval for Lone Pine and Club Ten. Duane 
Bauer made a motion to approve, Mike Brunner seconded. All in favor.  
 
The Durand Rural Fire Department budget and Amendment to the By-Law was 
presented for approval. Mike Brunner made a motion to approve, Duane Bauer 
seconded. All in favor.  
 
Road Updates: Hwy 10 and Kothbauer Lane, by Lone Pine will be worked. Weisinger 
Road South- work will be completed. The decision was made to seal coat this year and 
blacktop next year 2026. Fire signs and road signs will be reviewed for possible 
replacement. Seal work to be completed on Horseshoe Lane, Marsh Road, Albany Line, 
Dick Bauer Lane and Hayden Lane. A few other roads will review as well, Zittel Road. 
Willhead Road, Frayden Lane, and Schlosser Lane. 2-3 loads of crushed rock are being 
put on Prissel to Albany Rd.  
 
The Assessor contract for 2026 was presented and reviewed by the board. Duane 
Bauer made a motion to approve. Mike Brunner seconded. All in favor.  
 
The next meeting will be on August 6th, 2025, at the Lima Town Hall at 6 pm.   

    
The motion was made by Duane Bauer to adjourn and was seconded by Mike 
Brunner. All were in favor.  
 


